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Comments for Public Posting: Just to be clear, [ have no objection in property owner building a
home on their property. I have concerns regarding exporting
3990.63 Cubic yard of earth which translates to 35- 39 truck
loads. Following are potential issues. As you may know parking
is only allowed on eastside of the street leaving room for one
vehicle to use the street. Two vehicle can by pass if there are no
cars parked on eastside. On Wednesday is trash hauling days.
Dump truck and trash truck can not by pass except possibly at
Dear avenue or at Weslin turn, any other large trucks such as
movers , ups and concrete trucks will not be able to bypass either.
In my experience truck drivers will not be aware of any other
trucks on Glenridge until they come face to face. At such point it
1s a disaster. Most of the time there are residents vehicle following
trucks down the road and residents following up behind trucks
when this happens it is an impossible situation to deal with. Some
residents don't have the experience as what to do. Drivers must
back up hill to find a open space and back in. We also have
workers, gardeners driving in both directions at the same time add
a dirt hauler truck to the equation and its a mess. If there ever is a
need for emergency vehicle to get to a resident needing critical
timely emergency care it will not happen. My final concern is that
truck drivers time is valuable and they have a tendency not to
abide by rules. How and who will be able to control this problem?
I can assure you this will be a disaster. The only possible
suggestion is a lead car to go first and verify that there are no
other trucks on the stretch needed and contact dispatch to send a
truck for pick up or drop off. Thank You Thank You



